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Pending Approval
Call to Order
Meeting called to order at 2:22 p.m. by Chair, Louise Smallidge.

Members Present:
Louise Smallidge, Chair

John Rheinberger, Vice Chair

Bob Rosenquist, Secretary

Diane Blake, Communications and Outreach
Staff Present:

Jay Riggs




Shari Larkin
Other Agencies:
None
Additions or Deletions to Agenda

A revised Consent Agenda was presented to the Board, adding the 2019 BWSR Watershed Based Funding Metro in the amount of $78,760. A motion to approve the revised Agenda was made by John Rheinberger, seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

Items on the Consent Agenda this month are the 2019 BWSR Capacity Funds in the amount of $100,000; the 2019 BWSR Buffer Law Implementation in the amount of $10,000; and the 2019 BWSR Watershed Based Funding Metro in the amount of $78,760. A motion to approve the revised Consent Agenda was made by John Rheinberger, seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF August 8, 2018 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A motion to approve the August 8, 2018 minutes was made by John Rheinberger and seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note this month are $757.56 payable to Dragonfly Gardens for BMP expenses; $10,240.00 payable to Landbridge Ecological for Invasive Species Grant expenses; $868.75 payable to Loffler Companies for telephone repairs; $2,656.00 payable to Rebecca Oldenburg for tuition reimbursement; $580.00 payable to 2018 UMISC – NAISMA Joint Conference for employee training; $1,000 payable to St. Croix River Association for Workshop on the Water; and $34,229.00 payable to Tim Behrends for a grant payment. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by Bob Rosenquist. Seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – The 2018 AIS season is winding down, and some of the seasonal employees have returned to school. They will all likely be finished by the first part of October. Also noted, Erik will be starting a six-week paternity leave very shortly.
Budget and Finance – The County budget presentation is coming up.
Cost-Share – The committee met and the results will be later in the agenda.
Communications and Outreach – There will be a newsletter going out in November.
AGENCY PARTNER REPORTS

County – The County budget meeting is October 23rd.
NRCS – Nothing to report.
BWSR – BWSR Academy will be held at the end of October.
MCD/Area IV – The last meeting was August 29th. John brought the agenda for the Board to review.
Watersheds – Nothing to report.
MASWCD – Copies of an MASWCD newsletter were distributed to the Board.
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. WCD and EMWREP Outreach – See Attached and Newspaper Article Binder
b. Presentation – Board Tour this Month
Old Business

a. Building Operations, IT and Vehicles – We’ve had a leak in the roof that was repaired, and some plumbing work in the women’s restroom. We will be at a point where we need larger back-up drives relatively soon.
b. 2019 Budget and Workload Planning – Nothing to report.
c. Buffers, 1W1P, and AIS Updates – The DNR buffer map update was included in the packet. 1W1P is moving forward.
d. Grant Updates – 1W1P, AIS, Nitrogen Outreach, Weed Management, & MS4 Toolkit, etc – Tara Kelly is finishing up the management plan for the Keystone Woods property. The County voted on August 28th in favor of expanding Crystal Springs SNA. 
NEW BUSINESS

a. 2018 MCIT Dividend – Our 2018 dividend is $6,862.00.
b. Training Requests – A request was made to send up to 4 people to the Water Resources Conference, costing up to $1,000. A motion to approve the Water Resources Conference request was made by John Rheinberger, seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried. A request was also made to send up to 4 people to BWSR Academy, costing up to $1,200. A motion to approve the BWSR Academy request was made by John Rheinberger, seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
c. Education Reimbursement Request – Becca Oldenburg is pursuing a Masters of Environmental Policy and Management at Denver University. On July 11, 2017 the Board approved up to 50% reimbursement not to exceed $1,380 (based on an estimated cost of $2,760) upon successful completion of EPM 4040 Wetland Ecology in the summer quarter of 2018. In August, Becca received an A in EPM 4040 Wetland Ecology at a total cost of $2,760. Becca is requesting 50% reimbursement of tuition, up to $1,380. A motion to approve the tuition reimbursement, in the amount of $1,380, was made by Bob Rosenquist, seconded by Diane Blake. Motion carried.
d. FY16 SCRA Native Perennial Grant Encumbrance Request – Schaffer – In 2016, WCD received a grant from the St. Croix River Association to convert agricultural lands and managed turf areas to prairie to reduce phosphorus loading to the St. Croix River. The WCD Staff requests the encumbrance of up to $10,000 for conversion of up to 6 acres of ag to prairie at the Schaffer property in Denmark Township, MN. This ag field drains directly to the St. Croix River. The total estimated cost for this project is $18,000 in materials and installation cost. The SCRA grant can cover up to 75% of total project costs. The remaining will be contributed from funding from the South Washington Watershed District. This project would reduce phosphorus loading by up to 2.5 lb to the St. Croix River. A motion was made by John Rheinberger, seconded by Diane Blake, to approve an encumbrance of up to $10,000 for FY 2016 SCRA Native Perennial Establishment for Water Quality, Contract 16-09 SCRA. The district technical representative (Tara Kelly) has performed a site inspection, reviewed the concept plans, and cost estimate. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
e. FY16 CWF Soluble P! Partial Payment Request – Behrends – The WCD Staff requests a partial payment to Tim Behrends in the amount of $34,229.00 under the FY2016 BWSR Soluble P! grant. This partial payment if for partial completion of Phase 1 of the entire installation project (the basin portion of the project). The district technical representative (Bryan Pynn) has performed a site inspection, reviewed the concept plans, and cost estimate. The landowner, Tim Behrends, contracted with Outdoor Lab to install an infiltration basin just north of the intersection of St. Croix Trail and 117th St. The total drainage area is 190 acres of agricultural land that drains to the St. Croix River and the project would remove an estimated 70.0 lbs of phosphorus per year. A motion was made by Bob Rosenquist, seconded by John Rheinberger, to approve a partial payment of $34,229.00; with payment coming solely from the FY2016 BWSR CWF Soluble P! grant. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
f. FY17 CWF Master Water Stewards Grant Final Payment Request – Williams Capstone – In June of 2018, the WCD Board agreed to encumber up to $6500 for installation of four Master Water steward capstone projects. Cole Williams has completed a 5750 sq ft shoreline planting along the Mississippi River in Cottage Grove, which will remove an estimated 0.5lb per year of phosphorus. The total project cost was $7434.30. South Washington Watershed District has contributed $2500 toward the project. A final payment is requested for $4934.30. A motion was made by Bob Rosenquist, seconded by Diane Blake, to approve a final payment of $4934.30 for CWF grant contract 17-6760. South Washington Watershed District has performed a site inspection and WCD staff member Angie Hong has reviewed project invoices. Applicant will be notified of Board’s decision within 15 days. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

Bob Rosenquist moved to adjourn the public meeting. Diane Blake seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 3:15 p.m. The next scheduled meeting is October 10, 2018 at 2:00p.m.
Secretary
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